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 We would like to respectfully acknowledge the Elders past and present of the 

Wijabul Wiyabal  people and other peoples of Bundjalung Nation.  We 

acknowledge that they are the first peoples of this land on which our school 
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Ayden (above) represented Kadina High School at the Lismore Education 

Office NAIDOC assembly where he spoke of the 30th anniversary of Uluru 
being handed back to the traditional owners,  which balanced tourism with 

cultural needs. He also spoke of local significant sites such as the Tucki Tucki 
Bora Ring which were integral to ceremonies of Aboriginal people.   

 

He furthermore spoke of Cubawee another significant place in the Lismore 
area.  Cubawee was a self-managed Aboriginal settlement from the 1930’s to 

1960’ which was also known as the Tuncester Reserve. 
 

Well done Ayden.  
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Community NAIDOC Celebrations 2015 

As part of the Lismore City NAIDOC celebrations one of Kadina's Year 10 students Lala received a certificate from 

Lismore Mayor Jenny Dowell. The Certificate was in recognition of Lala’s leadership as a young Aboriginal women 
within our school community and acknowledging the support she gives to younger Aboriginal students within the 

school. Congratulations Lala! 
 

Pictured below is Lala with Lismore Mayor Jenny Dowell after 

receiving her certificate  and a group of Kadina and ex Kadina 
students at Lismore City NAIDOC celebrations. 

 

Mr Wiblen and Mrs Laverty played in the NAIDOC Week Netball championship in Lismore; along 

with other teachers within The Rivers College. We had a fantastic time playing against some of our 

students at Kadina High Campus. Thanks to the NAIDOC celebrations committee, Juliana, Tamara 

and the team of helpers from the Bunjalarms Netball association for an excellent day! The team 

from The Rivers College cannot wait for next year! 



                         Compulsory School Attendance 

Ms Grant 

Society and Culture and Legal Studies HSC study days  

During the first week of the school holidays Year 12 students in Society and Culture and Legal Studies attended the 

School Library for some intensive HSC revision and exam preparation. Society and Culture students spent one day 
working on their HSC major works, the Personal Interest 
Project, and the second day analysing the syllabus and past 
HSC exam papers.  

Year 12 Legal Studies students spent a whole day analysing 

the syllabus, making palm cards for revision and examining 
past HSC papers including past HSC responses from high 

ranking students.  
 

Hopefully the hard work will pay off for these dedicated 
students!  

 

Well done Year 12 and good luck in the trials! 
 

Miss Smythe 

You will find attached to this newsletter a Department of Education Flyer ‘ 

Compulsory School Attendance’ which contain important information for parents 

and caregivers. In particular you should be aware that students intending to be 

absent from school for one week or longer (excluding sickness supported by a 

Doctors Certificate) are required to apply for extended Leave prior to 

commencement  of absence. 

An ‘Application for Extended Leave—Travel’ is also 

attached. This approval must be granted by the 

Principal and a Certificate of Extended Leave - Travel 

issued.  

If you have any concerns or questions please call the 

school office.  

Pictured right are our 2015 School Captains wearing 

their uniform with pride, a great example which many 

students  here at Kadina follow. At Kadina we are 

committed to ensuring high standards of dress by all 

students.  We believe that “adherence to the standards 

of dress as determined by the school 

community” (Ministerial statement Dec. 1995) makes a 

positive contribution to student welfare, good discipline 

and effective learning.  It fosters pride in the school 

and has a favourable impact on the perception of our 

school in the community. 

 Kadina School Captains 



Dolphin Awards  

Ms Grant 

On Sunday July 19th I was lucky enough to be an adjudicator for a number of acts vying for a spot to perform at this 

year’s NCEIA Dolphin Awards to be held in Ballina in September. The two other adjudicator’s were  musician Marcus 

Schintler – from Weddings Parties Anything, Billy Bragg, and The Wetsuits and Ruth Woodhams from 2 ZZZ FM. 
The NCEIA Dolphin Music Awards are an annual iconic 'local music' event, organised by the North Coast 

Entertainment Industry Association (NCEIA). 
The event has been running since 1991 and features the best of North Coast talent, and rewards the efforts of 

artists and industry workers in 21 awards categories, which are sponsored by supportive businesses of the North 

Coast. Media coverage, especially by the ABC and Northern Star, has grown each year and the awards have become 

a genuine opportunity for aspiring talent to develop a local and national profile. The NCEIA Dolphin Awards are open 

to all original recording artists, songwriters and composers and video producers, both amateur and professional, 

living in the (02)66 code area. 

What was pleasing was the Kadina connection at the event on Sunday. I always take great pleasure when I see the 

Kadina involved Creative and Performing Arts events in the local area. 

On Sunday not only did one of our Year 12 students, Lucinda Gray perform, but also ex-students performing as 

Sleepy Bear Syndrome and Teddy Lewis King (TLK). As a bonus a parent of two ex-Kadina students performed in 

one of the showcase bands Wendy and the Lost Boys. 

Mr Ian Davies 

Principal 

Pictured above: Lucinda Gray.    

Below (L-R) Sleepy Bear Syndrome, Teddy Lewis King (TLK), Wendy 

and the Lost Boys.  

L-R: Marcus Schintler, Nick and Sam, Mr Davies and 

Lucinda 



Kadina Talent on permanent display 

During term two Back Street 

Alley Artists and Ms Underhill’s 

Year 10 students have created 

some outstanding murals to 

brighten the façade of some of  

Kadina's buildings. A selection 

are featured here.  

Thanks and well done to all 

involved! 



Woolworths Earn & Learn 2015 

Careers at Kadina: Have you seen the Kadina High Careers Web page.  Log onto www.kadinahighcareers.com 

Woolworths Earn & Learn is back and it is now easier than ever to earn 

valuable resources for your primary school, secondary school or Early 

Learning Centre. Last year more than 14,500 schools and Early Learning 

Centres benefited from the program, boost ing supplies in classrooms, 

libraries, music rooms, gymnasiums and science labs. 

It’s simple to participate. From Wednesday 15th July to Tuesday 8th 

September 2015, when your staff and parents shop at Woolworths they 

can collect Woolworths Earn & Learn Stickers from the checkout operator or through an online order and place 

them on a Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker Sheet. There’ll be one Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker for every $10 

spent (excluding liquor, tobacco, and gift cards). Once completed, simply place the Sticker Sheet in the Collection 

Box, either at your school or at your local Woolworths. 

You can then redeem your Woolworths Earn & Learn Stickers for valuable education resources for your school or 

Early Learning Centre. 

You can find everything you'll need for the program below. And don't forget parents and friends can access your 

barometer via the Woolworths website so be sure to keep updating your points! 

 

Sally Champion 

Careers Adviser 

Earn & Learn Coordinator 

 

For more Information and regular updates don't forget to like our face book page 

SUBSCRIBE ME!!…...SUBSCRIBE ME!!…...  

I would like to remind parents you can subscribe to the school newsletter email distribution list.  

It is easy and it is free.  All you have to do is log into whichever email account that you would 

like to receive the email from and send an email to:  

Kadina-h.admin@det.nsw.edu.au with “subscribe me” in the subject line. 

http://www.kadinahighcareers.com
http://www.kadinahighcareers.com
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http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&ved=0CAgQjRw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2F&ei=RpDiVJKbK6WrmAXflYGACQ&psig=AFQjCNHukef0WbffaqMftJeIRaVB7DpWdg&ust=1424220614817438


 GSAC: GSAC’s hot winter special for family fun in the pool is here! It is always summer inside at GSAC – warm air 

and a tropical 30 degrees in the water. Waterslide and giant pool inflatable: race your mates on a dual racer from 
12pm-3pm during the school holidays… for a super special just for the winter – 50% OFF! That means just $8.45 for 

a family! For more information visit www.gsac.net.au 
RAISING ACES TENNIS ACADEMY: has taken over management of Lismore Tennis Centre located on Ballina 

Road and we are offering tennis programs to cater for all ages! Some of what we can offer includes 10 week 

programs in FPMS Hotshots (3-5 years), Red Hotshots (5-7 years), Orange Hotshots (8-10 years), Green Hotshots 
(10-12 years) and Squad Classes (12 +). We also offer private lessons, cardio tennis, weekly competitions, pro shop 

and café! Coaching will start Monday 13th July! Give us a call today to book your FREE trial class or for more 
information visit our website www.raisingaces.com.au or call Brendan on 0402642967.  

WIN ADFA open day experience 28-29 August: go to defence.jobs.gov.au/adfaopenday and in 50 words or less 
tell us why you should win the ultimate ADFA open day experience (for ages 16-22, entries close 20/7, 1 entry per 

person) 

FUTSAL: We are Far North 
Coast Futsal and we are 

excited to announce that our 
summer season is set to kick 

off this October. If you have 

any questions please don’t 
hesitate to contact us. Office 

Support, FNC NSW Futsal 
support@bondmanagement. 

com.au (02) 6628 3845 
This event is open to men and 

women.  

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

For your convenience  

Kadina has EFTPOS for the 

payment of excursions or 

fees, no need for cash! 

LATE FOR SCHOOL  

Please support your children 

by encouraging them to 

arrive on time.  

All late arrivals need to be 

supported by a note with 

your child’s name and roll 

class signed by a parent/

guardian explaining the 

reasons for the lateness. Txt 

messages are sent daily to 

advise non-attendance of 

your child please ensure 

your contacts are up to 

date. 










